
 

 

 

 

 

25 January 2021 

 

ATTY. FLORDELIZA C. VARGAS-TRINIDAD 

Director 

Office of the National Administrative Register (ONAR) 

Bocobo Hall, UP Law Complex, 

UP Diliman, Quezon City 

 

Dear Atty. Vargas-Trinidad: 

 

 In compliance with Section 3, Title II, Book VII of the Administrative Code of 1987 

requiring all agencies of the Philippine Government to file its adopted rules with the Office of 

the National Administrative Register, the Philippine Competition Commission (PCC) is 

respectfully submitting herewith three (3) certified true copies of PCC Memorandum 

Circular No. 21-001 on Adjusting the Schedule of Fines for Violations of the Philippine 

Competition Act (PCA) of the 2017 Rules of Procedure of the Philippine Competition 

Commission and Rules of Merger Procedure. 

 The said Memorandum Circular is published on 25 January 2021 in The Philippine 

Daily Inquirer and The Manila Bulletin. 

 We hope you find our submission in order. 

Thank you. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

                                                                          JESON Q. DE LA TORRE 

                                                                                                Officer-in-Charge  

                                                                          Administrative Office 
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